Graduate Council

Minutes of October 21, 2014

Dr. Richardson called the meeting to order at 11 a.m. In attendance were: Paula Englis, Eliana Hirano,
Duane Inman, Bryce Durbin, John Grout, Brett Kennedy, Karen Kurz, Jacqueline McDowell, Chang Pu,
and Monica Willingham.

The minutes of the April 15, 2014, were approved by voice vote.
Old Business

None.

New Business

Campbell School of Business

e Proposal: MBA catalog language changes relating to MBA Proficiency Requirements were
introduced by Dr. Englis.

O DELETE “Students must achieve an overall grade-point average of 3.0 in all proficiency
coursework and/or satisfactorily complete the online modules.”
ADD: “Students must demonstrate satisfactory completion in all proficiency coursework
and/or online modules.”

O DELETE: “Additional proficiency requirements for the MBA program include work
experience and computer literacy as demonstrated by course work or experience.”
ADD: “Additional expectations for entry into the MBA program include work experience
and computer skills in word processing, spreadsheet, and presentation software.”

O DELETE: “Meeting these requirements at the undergraduate level requires successful
completion of 21 credit hours of proficiency course work...”
ADD: “Meeting these requirements at the undergraduate level requires successful
completion of proficiency course work...”

O ADD MAT 111 Elementary Statistics as a proficiency requirement option.

Discussion: Dean Grout explained that AACSB requirements from previous accreditations
had required some specific requirements be in place and that this is no longer the case.

First reading was waived for the MAT 111 addition.
Proposal was approved by voice vote.



Charter School of Education, & Human Sciences

Dean McDowell stated that there would be extensive graduate EDU catalog updating/clean up
submitted for the next meeting.

Other Business:

Dr. Richardson reminded the group that if there were any graduate students completing this semester,
those students will be participating with the undergraduates in a final combined ceremony in the college
chapel.

Meeting adjourned at 11:09 AM.

Chair: Kathy Brittain Richardson Secretary: Bryce E. Durbin



